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SUNSHINE COAST REGIONAL DISTRICT 
 

Question and Answers 1 
Request for Proposal No. 2561308 

Ice Level Rubber Flooring Replacement 
Date: May 5, 2025 
 

Item No.1  

Question: Is there any rot? 

Answer: The Regional District has no knowledge of any existing rot. 

Item No.2 

Question: What areas are included in the scope of work? 

Answer: The lobby, concourse marked in yellow and sitting area are included. All rooms are excluded. 
The concourse marked in blue is optional at the sole discretion of the Regional District. Please refer to 
Appendix B for details.  

Item No.3  

Question: Can we take our own measurements?  

Answer: The successful proponent is welcome to take their own measurements.  

Item No.4 

Question: Can we offer bigger pieces of flooring as the RFP indicates to keep seams at the minimum? 

Answer: The Regional District is open to options that are meeting the required specifications. 

Item No.5  

Question: Is there a preferred colour?  

Answer: It is preferred to have like for like replacement of existing flooring. Grey (Fossil 512 in Matte 
or like) for tiles, Black for rubber cove base. 

Item No.6  

Question: Is the requirement strictly limited to NWR Sportfloor ProXL 1000mm x 1000mm x 10mm 
tiles, or if there’s flexibility to consider Poured-in-Place (PIP) Rubber Surfacing as an alternative? 

Answer: We would like to stay with the proposed flooring or like. Poured-in-Place is not an acceptable 
alternative.  

Item No.7 

Question: Could you clarify the budget for this project? The RFP says $135,00.00, is it $135,000 or 
$13,500?  

Answer: $135,000.  

  


